
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING – June 27, 2022 

 
  

Members Present:   John Turner, Michele Cormier 
 Bill Arnold 

 Linda Dupont 
The meeting began at 7 PM,  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
Michele Cormier asked Bill Arnold for details of replacing the well pump at the town hall.  Bill 
stated that the current system is a 2-wire system with the pump in the well, which was code at the 
time the system was put in place.  Bill added that a 3-wire system with the wiring placed in a 
conduit would be more efficient and bring up to the code that is now in place. 
 
John Turner moved to authorized the Board of Selectmen Chair to enter into an agreement to set-
tle litigation of the faulty bridge on the West End of Durand Road. Michele Cormier seconded.  
All agreed. 
 
REEP – Randolph Energy Efficiency Project committee has presented an estimate on replacing 
the lighting in the town hall with LED lights.  The board stated that an additional estimate would 
be needed and asked Linda Dupont to contact Jason Berry at Vaillancourt Electric for an esti-
mate. 
 
Michele Cormier reviewed her meeting with Chris McAuliffe of Granite State Glass, who gave 
an estimate of $2000 to make repairs to the front door of the Town Hall and closures for the 
meeting room door.  John Turner moved to contract Granite State Glass to make the repairs.  
Michele Cormier seconded.  All agreed. 
 
John Turner moved to continue with the PA-28 – Property Inventory Forms for 2023.  Michele 
Cormier seconded.  All agreed and signed the form to notify the NH DRA Property Division. 
 
Linda Dupont informed the board that Anne Kenison has received several inquiries, as to when 
the Ravine House Pool boards will be in place and residents will be able to use that area for 
swimming.  The board stated that the pool would be open prior to the 4th of July weekend.  Linda 
stated that NH DES took water samples on June 7, 2022 and the samples have passed. 

Approved 



 
There have been reported concerns over the movement of unregistered vehicles on Randolph Hill 
Road from one property to another creating an “Unregistered Junkyard”.  The board will be in-
vestigating and looking into NH RSA’s concerning this matter. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
       
_________________________  ________________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Chair   John Turner, Selectmen 
 

excused 
__________________________  _________________________________ 
Paul A. Jadis, Selectmen   Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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